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NOTE FROM THE SECRETARY GENERAL REQUESTING THE CONVOCATION 
OF A MEETING OF THE PERMANENT COUNCIL

August 20, 2018

OSG/385-18

Her Excellency

Ambassador Rita Hernández Bolaños

Chair of the Permanent Council

Organization of American States

Excellency:

I have the honor to address Your Excellency in order to request the convocation within two weeks of a meeting of the Permanent Council to consider the migration crisis caused by the crisis affecting the humanitarian situation and the effective exercise of democracy in Venezuela. The situation is in itself desperate on account of the Venezuelan people's lack of access to basic social rights as well as the collapse in health care, education, security, and the State's ability to supply water and electricity or provide the basic conditions that people needs to live.

The General Secretariat is well aware of the lengths to which practically all of the countries of the Hemisphere and some in Europe have gone to receive Venezuelans and attend to their needs. It should be noted for the record that those countries and governments deserve recognition for their efforts.

Sadly, owing to the conditions imposed by the dictatorial government endured by Venezuela (AG/RES. 299, CP/RES. 1095, and CP/RES. 1078) and its complete dissociation from its people's problems, the Government is proving itself utterly incapable of ensuring that the basic needs of most of its population are met. The Government’s inefficiency is compounded by the tyrannical repression suffered by its people. Regrettably, as a result, we expect the situation to grow worse.

It would not be idle to point out that the General Secretariat warned of this possibility in its first report on the Venezuelan crisis, an outcome that, until recently, we might have been able to avert. Now, we must try to resolve the situation, that of a people in desperate straits.

No one can do it alone. It is an issue that we must address in a multilateral and collective way in order to come up with the best possible solution. We must be consistent and mindful that this is the most serious matter afflicting the Hemisphere and we must tackle and work on it together.

Accept, Excellency, the renewed assurances of my highest consideration.


Luis Almagro
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